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	Gateway Cities Service Council Special Meeting 
Metro's Gateway Cities Service Council, which holds monthly meetings and public hearings on Metro services provided in cities throughout the Southeast Los Angeles County, will hold a special meeting tomorrow, Thursday, May 24, 2012 in the City of Bell Gardens. The special meeting will include a presentation on Metro services in Bell Gardens and the surrounding areas, offer the public an opportunity to provide suggestions and comments on Metro services, and will feature a presentation on Metro's recently adopted Construction Careers Policy (CCP).
The CCP encourages construction employment and training opportunities for those residing in economically disadvantaged areas on Metro construction projects. Jon Hillmer, Metro's Director of Service Councils, is pleased to hold the meeting in the City of Bell Gardens. "We encourage the public to attend this special meeting and give us their opinions about bus service in Bell Gardens and neighboring cities," said Hillmer. "We are specifically looking for public comment and suggestions on how we can improve service."
The Gateway Cities Service Council was formed in 2002 and is comprised of nine members that are appointed by the Gateway Cities Councils of Government, and approved by Metro's Board of Directors. They meet monthly, on the second Thursday of each month at 2:00 p.m., at the Salt Lake Community Center in the City of Huntington Park, 3401 E. Florence Avenue. The presentation at the Bell Gardens meeting will provide additional details about the new CCP. The special meeting will begin at 6:00 p.m. at Bell Gardens City Hall, 7100 South Garfield Avenue. Prior to the meeting, from 5:00 p.m. to 6:00 pm, an exhibit area will be open to the public for the latest information related to transit service in the area. Please click here for the agenda. 
http://www.metro.net/board/Agendas/2012/05_may/20120524OtherSectorAGAT.pdf
CTC Fund Allocation for the I-5 HOV Empire Avenue Interchange/Burbank Blvd Project
 
This afternoon, the California Transportation Commission (CTC) voted to approve the financial allocation of $224,198,000 for the combined Interstate 5 High Occupancy Vehicle Lane (HOV) and Empire Avenue and Burbank Boulevard Interchange projects.  Metro is working in partnership with Caltrans and the CTC to fund and deliver these projects. This is the last of the programmed Proposition 1B Corridor Mobility Improvement Account (CMIA) State bond funded projects to receive an allocation. With this last CMIA allocation, Metro and Caltrans are in position to meet a voter imposed deadline of December 31, 2012 for construction contract award. 

This is a major milestone as the project is now fully funded for advertisement and award. Construction is expected to begin in early 2013 and could potentially generate up to 5,400 jobs.  When completed, benefits include one HOV lane in each direction, grade separations at Buena Vista Street and Empire Avenue and the reconstruction of the Burbank Boulevard Interchange.
Expo Phase 2 Construction Notice 
In preparation for construction of Phase 2 of the Expo Light Rail Line, the contractor will be performing pre-construction activities in the Expo right-of-way. Removal of shrubs and various trees are scheduled for Tuesday, May 29, 2012 to Friday, June 29, 2012 between Sawtelle Boulevard and Bagley Street. Work hours are expected to occur on Monday through Friday from 7:00 am to 6:00 pm, with no work taking place during the weekend. To view the complete construction notice, please click here.
http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/120523_Expo_Phase_2_Construction_Notice.pdf
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